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Weekly Newsletter
3rd October 2019

Dear Little Owls Parents and Carers,
 
This week….
Our Together Time songs this week were Dingle, Dangle Scarecrow which was a great song for full body movement.  It also linked in nicely with Harvest this week and we spoke about experiences the children have had with seeing scarecrows, harvesting allotments and seeing combine harvesters in the fields! For book time the Moonbeams (rising 4s) read ‘The Little Red Hen’ and we also told this with props. The children loved joining in and were wonderful storytellers! You can see a version of this using this link:  The Little Red Hen storytelling Our Shooting Stars (rising 3s) and Comets (2 year olds) read ‘Maggie’s Farm’; a book about different vehicles on her farm and what they do in harvest. All the children have engaged so much in the making of our Harvest soup, enjoying exploring, talking about and cutting up all the vegetables. We were amazed at what they noticed and the describing words they used! We also made a beautiful (and very tasty!) Harvest Loaf and the children really enjoyed it when we shared our food together.
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We also had delivered our new water trays that were our present from the Moonbeams who left last year. Firstly, THANK YOU to Hayley’s partner Lee who gave up his morning off to come and help us build it. It has a pump system so the children can pump water between the trays and also taps so they have running water. It is particularly important for children to develop their arm strength as this aids gross motor, and then fine motor skills that then lead into writing. As you can imagine the trays and pump has caused great excitement and children have been working so well together and taking turns!
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Volunteers
On Tuesdays and Wednesdays we now have Beatrice volunteering with us. She is an Au Pair for a local family and would like to get more experience working with younger children. Bea is Spanish so she will hopefully be able to teach us a little of the language and about the culture! Also, Caroline Cadman is in on Thursdays and Nanna Debbie (Abby’s Mum) came in this Thursday.
 
Next week…
Thursday will be bread day. If possible, please could children who attend on this day bring a named container to take their bread home in? It then means we don’t need to waste all the kitchen roll which is better for the environment. Also, it is the village Luncheon club on Thursday so please be prompt to pick up your child at 12 noon. For those staying for lunch, we are going on an adventure out of setting! Next week is Conker week…if you find any around the village, or other interesting Autumn finds, please can you bring them in for us to explore?
 
Together Time song: Oats and Wheat and Barley Grow

Moonbeams focus book: Farmer Duck by Martin Waddell (a story about the importance of all helping each other)

Shooting Stars and Comets focus book: Meg’s Veg by Helen Nicoll and Jan Pienkowski (a story about growing and harvesting vegetables)

Rainbow Rule of the week: We look after everything and everyone.

 
Rotas
Rotas for next week please:

	Week beginning 
	Fruit 
	Beginning (Mon/Tue) 
	Middle (Wed/Thu) 
	Washing Bag 

	7th Oct


	8 Bananas each
8 Apples each
8 Pears each
8 Satsumas each
	Elliot
Joey
Freddie
Jameson
	Alex
Maisie
Noah
William

	Jack

(Wed)


	7th Oct 
	8 Bananas each
8 Apples each
8 Pears each
8 Satsumas each
	Jack

Iris
Hattie
Wilfred

	Jessie L
Clara
David
Jessica S
	Jessie L

(Wed)



Home Support
This part of the newsletter is where Parents/Carers ask us for advice and top tips on certain areas of child development. Please feel free to email or talk to us if you would like us to cover a certain subject.
Question of the Week: What should my child be able to do and when?
Children all develop at different rates. This is why in the document ‘Development Matters’ that we use to assess your child the age brackets overlap considerably, e.g. 22-36 months and 30-50 months. For a whole host of reasons some children may have an area they are not developing in at the expected rate. We know this by constantly observing, assessing, planning for and reviewing each child. Through your child’s next steps will then focus on any areas such as this and discuss this with you. If there are still concerns we may then put more specific targets in place and involve support from other agencies, e.g. speech and language team. It may also be helpful to involve a Health Visitor. From a Parent/Carers’ perspective, there is a really good document specifically designed for you to help you gauge if your child is on track with their development. It is called ‘What to Expect, When’. It gives guidance to each age bracket and also ideas about how to support your child’s development. Here is the link: What to Expect, When document This is the document we give to Parents/Carers when their child starts Little Owls and we use this to understand what stage the child’s development is as home. We really encourage you to keep going back to this document as a guide to supporting your child.
 
We hope this helps. Please come and chat more if you have any specific questions.
 
Lastly, we have had a reported case of headline in the preschool, please check your children and treat as necessary – comb and conditioner is the best method. 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
 
We hope you enjoy your weekend and we will look forward to seeing you all next week!
 
Best wishes from

Abby, Kayleigh, Sobia, Hayley, Natalie and Julie

The Little Owls Team
07704 908109
